26 November 2019
ID Number — FOI 7919

NHS

Surrey and Borders

Partnership
NHS Foundation Trust

Information Governance
18 Mole Business Park
Leatherhead

Surrey KT22 7AD

Tel: 01372 216059
Email: IGTeam@sabp.nhs.uk

Email address — request-622770-ea935b4d@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Kyle Preston

| refer to your request for information received on Friday 22 November 2019 and our subsequent
acknowledgement of Monday 25 November 2019. | am now in a position to respond to your

request; please see our responses below:

Trust Response:

Questions:
» Who is the Trust's current supplier for their
Electronic Patient Record?

Trust Responses:
TPP

« What are the contract start and end dates for
the Electronic Patient Record?

« Commenced: 2015:
» Ends 2020, with two-year extension period.

» Who is the Trust's current supplier for their
Patient Administration System?

TPP

* What are the contract start and end dates for
the Patient Administration System?

Refer to response in question 2.

* When is the trust due to start looking to re-
procure their clinical systems?

No decision confirmed yet.

» Who supplies the Trust's integration system?

Surrey and Borders Partnership NHS Foundation Trust
do not use an integration engine.

* How often does the Trust evaluate their Clinical
Systems?

Please refer to the Surrey and Borders ‘Clinical Strategy’
which may be accessed from the Trust's website at:

https://www.sabp.nhs.uk/download_file/view/24

« Please supply a copy of the Trust’s latest Digital

Refer to attached file: response - SABP Digital strategy

Strategy — 7919.pdf
» How regularly does the Trust review their Digital | Surrey and Borders are currently developing the new
Strategy? strategy which will made available online.

* Who is the Trust's current Chief Clinical
Information Officer?

Doug Stewart

* Who is the Trust’s current CIO/ IT Director?

Toby Avery

« Which member of the board is responsible for
IT?

Toby Avery: Chief Digital & Information Officer

« Please provide an organisation chart for the
trust’'s IM&T department

Refer to attached file: response — 7919 IM.pdf
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Questions:
« Please provide a link to the trust’s latest Board
Assurance Framework

Trust Responses:

Surrey and Borders Partnership NHS Foundation Trust
Assurance framework may be accessed from our
website at:

https://www.sabp.nhs.uk/download file/view/2014

« Which member of the Trust is the SRO for the
STP engagements?

Chief Digital & Information Officer

» What proportion of the Trust’'s IM&T Department
is made up of interim staff and permanent staff?

Please refer to FOI 6160 on the Surrey and Borders
disclosure log:
» https://www.sabp.nhs.uk/download file/3618/1760

» How many beds does the trust have?

196

» How many staff does the trust employ?

Approx:2,270

« What is the trust’s current NHSI Rating via the
NHS Oversight Framework?

Surrey and Borders rating may be accessed on the NHS
Improvement website ‘Single Oversight Framework:
segmentation’:

- https://improvement.nhs.uk/resources/single-oversight-
framework-segmentation/

» What is the trust’s current Digital Maturity
Score?

Details for Surrey and Borders Digital Maturity
Assessment rating may be accessed on the NHS
England website

* https://www.england.nhs.uk/digitaltechnology

* Does the trust outsource their IT services to an
external provider, if so please provide details of
provider and contract dates

Yes: Refer to FOI 7697 on the Surrey and Borders
disclosure log:
» https://www.sabp.nhs.uk/download_file/3618/1760

« Is the Trust looking to migrate to the cloud in the
next 2 years?

Surrey and Borders uses cloud technology for certain
aspects.

« Is the Trust considering their options of
outsourcing their IT Services in the next 3 years?

No decisions have been confirmed.

Freedom of Information responses are uploaded to the Trust’s FOI disclosure log,
https://www.sabp.nhs.uk/aboutus/freedom-of-info/disclosure-log. Not all Freedom of Information
requests are included in the disclosure log and we do not divulge details of the requester.

If we can be of any further assistance to you please do not hesitate to contact me.

If you are dissatisfied with the outcome of your enquiry, you have the right to appeal and in the first
instance this should be to Heather Caudle, Caldicott Guardian, Surrey & Borders Partnership NHS
Foundation Trust, 18 Mole Business Park, Randalls Road, Leatherhead, Surrey KT22 7AD.

If you are still not satisfied with the outcome, you can write to:

The Information Commissioner
Wycliffe House,

Water Lane,

Wilmslow,

Cheshire SK9 5AF

Telephone: 0303 123 1113: Website: www.ico.gov.uk

There is no charge for making an appeal.

Yours sincerely
Ann Stevenson

Associate Director of Quality Assurance & Reporting



